Minutes — Board of Town Trustees

STATE OF ILLINOIS
KANE County SS
Town of GENEVA

THE BOARD OF TOWN TRUSTEES met at the

Office of the Town Clerk at 400 WHEELER DRIVE on April 18", 2024.
PRESENT: J. Patrick Jaeger Supervisor
Geoffrey Carreiro Town Clerk
Robert Kovacs Town Trustee
Town Trustee
Scott Queen Town Trustee

Town Trustee
Mr. Patrick Jaeger acting as Chairperson and Geoffrey Carreiro acting as Clerk. The following official
business was transacted:

Supervisor J. Patrick Jaeger called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.
Senior Center Director Sheri McMurray led the Pledge to the Flag.
Trustees audited the bills presented for payment.

Clerk Carreiro called the roll.

Minutes of the March 21°t, 2024, Board of Trustees Meeting were presented
for approval.

Motion by Trustee Kovacs/ second by Trustee Queen to approve the Minutes
as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

CORRESPONDENCE:
Letter from TORIMA -Dividend Check and letter

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Brian Schutte of 37w829 Pine Needle Ct, Batavia IL. — Wanted to tell the
Board of Trustees that the City of Batavia has budgeted $150,000 to Connect
Skyline Drive to the Windemere subdivision at the dead end. The process
started in 2022. Brian feels that Batavia has annexed the land, and the
Township has done nothing. Now he feels like he and his neighbors have to
fight the city of Batavia without public representation.

William Johnson of 37w795 Pine Needles Ct. Batavia IL. — Would like to see a
Safety Survey from the Police of Fire department if Skyline Drive were to be
connected. He also wanted to make sure we knew that there are no sidewalks
and no streetlights — could lead to a mess if the road is connected. William also
asked if the City of Batavia has the right to annex over the Township. Mr.
Jaeger answered that question and informed them they do have the right to do
so0. Mr Abts informed the public that we are fighting for them. He has reached
out to and is working with Counsel for the best way to address all concerns
and options for us now. Hoping to hear something in the next week and
address with the city of Batavia.

Pamela Heiman of 37w802 Pine Needles Ct, Batavia IL. — asked when we will
know what is going to happen and when it will happen. Mr. Apts said as soon
as he has all the information needed from his counsel he will immediately
meet with Batavia.

Mary Schutte of 37w829 Pine Needle Ct, Batavia IL: — wanted to let the
Board of Trustees know about her memory of the road connecting with shut
down years ago because no one wanted to pay for it.

REPORT:
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Senior Center Director Sheri McMurray had another great month. A new
activity that is member driven has and their 1** meeting and will begin
meeting regularly starting in May. The group is a ladies chat group called
Gal’s Chat. Trustee Connolly attended the Solar Eclipse party. The rear patio
was full, everyone had glasses and enjoyed the amazing experience. April 17%
a group of 36 took a bus and went to White Pines Stat Park. Enjoyed an Elvis
tribute show with a great buffet. A group will be going to the Arcada next
week for a murder mystery with lunch.

TOWNSHIP BUSINESS:

BILLS PRESENTED FOR PAYMENT:

TOWN FUND 44,903.28
GENERAL ASSISTANCE FUND 2,165.95
ROAD & BRIDGE FUNDS 16,740.94
SPECIAL FIRE FUND ;
SPECIAL AMBULANCE FUND -
LIABILITY INSURANCE FUND (3,659.00)
TOTAL $60,151.17

Motion by Trustee Kovacs / second by Trustee Queen to pay the bills as
audited. Motion to pay the bills as audited carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

OLD BUSINESS:

Supervisor Jaeger informed us that we have not received any response from
the county with our proposal for funds. Trustee Connolly is going to their
meeting on 4-24-24 to check in on status of our inquiry.

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:

No other business was brought before the Board of Trustees.
Motion by Trustee Kovacs / second by Trustee Queen to adjourn.
Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Geoffrey Carreiro
Township Clerk





